
Friday, 10 November 2017 

Frs Ben McKenna and Juan 

Carlos Piña are expected to 

arrive in Rome in the coming 

week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A New District House in Davao 
The District house in the Philippines has been sold.  It 

was originally purchased 9 years ago close to the 

Theologate, but as students go to the International 

Theologate in Rome now, it was no longer relevant to 

keep the house there. The District has one property in 

Davao for pre-novitiate formation and hopes to 

complete the construction of the new District house on 

the same property by March 2018.  The new address is: 82, 1st Avenue, Zone 7, 

Matina, 8000 Davao City.  The Post Office box and landline number remain the same. 

The Whereabouts of the Members of the Previous General 

Administration 

After they finished their term in the General Administration, the former Superior 

General and Assistants are enjoying a break, participating in some renewal, making  

their way towards new appointments: 

Fr John Hannan is in Ireland, in Dublin where he is part now of the Marist team 

serving the Coolock Parish. 

Fr Larry Duffy is also in Ireland, where he is taking a short break, before returning to 

Rome, where he will take up a role as part of the formation team in Casa di Maria, the 

International Theologate. 

Fr Kevin Duffy has a year of study leave to complete his theological research work. He 

is currently in New Zealand, where he is part of the community of Mount Eden, 

Auckland. Later he will continue his studies in Italy while being part of the Italian 

community of via Livorno in Rome. 

Fr Alejandro Muñoz is in Manresa, Spain, where he is participating in a two months 

course of Ignatian Spirituality, before taking up his role as Major Superior of the 

Province of Mexico on January 1, 2018 

Fr Lote Raiwalui will stay in Rome for some more time, doing a Spirtuality Course at 

the St. Anselm Institute. At the conclusion of the course he will return to Oceania, 

where he has been appointed to the community and parish of Boroko, Port Moresby, 

Papua New Guinee.   


